Michigan Business Brokers Association - West

Minutes from January 13, 2015
Meeting called to order by, Mark Andresky at 11:27 AM
Present – Mark Andresky, Jim Jilek, Jon Siebers, Allan Reider, Bob Fuehr, Don VanderZwaag
Absent:  Larry Baumgart, Kenny Leonard
Minutes of December 9, 2014 were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer’s report – Bank balance reconciled at $6,877.04.

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.  
Membership report – Currently have 41 members; Jon Peterson & Bart Steindler indicated they will not be renewing for 2015.  Bob Fuehr reported that dues payments were substantially ahead of last year.
Education report – John Siebers and Don VanderZwaag reviewed the current educational schedule.

January meeting will be an overview of Exit Planning with Mark Andresky, filling in for Larry Baumgart who had to reschedule his presentation on Business Valuation.
February meeting will be an annual tax update with Jim Mersman, Platinum Sponsor from Dolinka VanNoord.

March meeting will be an environmental update led by Tom Stolz or our new gold sponsor, Sandra Clark, from Applied Ecosystems.  Tom had already tentatively agreed to present.  It was felt that our newest sponsor should be given the opportunity to make a presentation.  Jim Jilek will confirm with Sandra that she is willing and able to speak in March, and Jon Siebers will follow up with Tom Stolz.

April meeting will be a dual chapter meeting at Coral Gables in Lansing on 1031 Exchanges or Crowd-Funding.  Wendell Brandt is working on the speakers and details.
May meeting will be Business Valuation with Larry Baumgart (rescheduled from January).
June meeting will be a Panel Discussion.  Topics and facilitators to be determined.  Mark Andresky will solicit topics of interest from the general membership.   

Website report – Allan Reider reported site traffic is up.  
Other business – 
· Jim Jilek suggested that we try holding the marketing round of the general membership meeting prior to the educational speaker.  All agreed that we should begin doing this again at the January meeting
· Allan Reider suggested that the State Board initiate the development of Operating Agreements between the MBBA entities in 2015.  Mark Andresky will put this item on the agenda for the next State Board Meeting, likely to occur at the Spring Dual Chapter meeting in April.

· Several members asked if meeting minutes could be distributed via email as soon after a board meeting as possible while the topics and discussions were still fresh in mind; it was felt that this would better facilitate corrections and follow up on action items. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:01 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Andresky, President, on behalf of Larry Baumgart, Secretary
